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Assembly Bill 2644 (2022) Custodial Interrogation of Minors 

 
The purpose of this training bulletin is to provide an update to peace officers regarding 
the custodial interrogation of minors. As current law stands, a peace officer may make an 
arrest or take a minor into custody when that officer has reasonable cause to believe that 
the minor has committed a crime or violated an order of the court. During this detention, 
if the officer wishes to interview the minor, the minor must be read their Miranda rights, 
and all minors 17 years of age or younger must consult with an attorney either on the 
phone, in person, or video conference prior to waiving their Miranda rights and speaking 
with an officer. 
 
Assembly Bill 2644 (2022), which goes into effect on July 1, 2024, was passed by 
California Legislature and approved by Governor Newsom on September 13, 2022.  This 
assembly bill added section 625.7 to the Welfare and Institutions Code and reads in part:  
 
W&I 625.7. (a) during a custodial Interrogation of a person 17 years of age or 
younger relating to the commission of a misdemeanor or felony, a law enforcement 
officer shall not employ threats, physical harm, deception, psychologically 
manipulative interrogation tactics. 
 
If an officer does use these tactics during an interrogation of a minor, it could result in the 
dismissal of the case by the Kern County District Attorney’s office. It should be noted that 
under subdivision (c) of W&I 625.7, officers are exempt from the provisions of 
subdivision (a) when the following criteria are met: 

(1) The law enforcement officer who questioned the person reasonably believed 
the information the officer sought was necessary to protect life or property from 
an imminent threat. 
(2) The questions by law enforcement officers were limited to those questions 
that were reasonably necessary to obtain information related to the imminent 
threat. 
 

A memorandum authored by Kern County District Attorney Cynthia Zimmer which further 
details the changes made by AB 2644, the complete section of W&I 625.7, and the District 
Attorney’s policies on the matter is also attached to this training bulletin. 
 
By acknowledging this training bulletin, you are indicating you have read and understand 
both this training bulletin and the attached memorandum from DA Zimmer. 
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